NATIONAL ASSOCIATION FOR THE ADVANCEMENT OF COLORED PEOPLE



606 East Vernor Highway

Detroit 1, Michigan

May 17, 1950

MESSAGE TO CAPTAINS

Dear Co-Worker:

The Red-Letter Day has arrived! Sunday, May 21, is the opening date of the 1950 Membership Campaign. The first report of the Campaign will be made at the Ebenezer A.M.E. Church at 3:30 P.M. on that date.

We want to make a BIG initial report. We are asking Captains to do the following:

- 1. If you have not done so, turn in a list of all workers, or a supplementary list of workers whose names are not in the office files.
- 2. Attend the Jamboree, Friday night for final instructions. Urge as many of your workers to attend as possible. There will be pep singing, music, entertainment and refreshments.
- 3. See all of your workers between now and Sunday and have a big report ready at the first report meeting.
- 4. Plan to have a report at each report meeting. (See attached information on campaign).

Looking forward to seeing you on Friday and Sunday, and counting on you to make the campaign a success, we are

DIVISION LEADERS:

John S. Talley Ernest Dillard

Mrs. Celillus Morgan Mrs. Jessie Rogers

C. W. Underwood Rev. A. J. Griswold

GBC:bjh

Sincerely yours,

Dr. Arthur L. Thompson Membership Chairman

Atty. Edward M. Turner President

Gloster B. Current

Director of Branches and Acting Director of the Detroit Branch

Glaster B. Current (14)

enc.